

Air Quality

Melissa Malott – question about 2019 data

John McCarthy – Clarify tables that are in slide to show the relative size of emissions

Yvonne McCarty – question about other emissions that are not in the criteria

Ryan Mello -- question about industrial emissions – Answer – depends on size of activity

Plants and Animals

Eric Johnson – No tribal harvest in waterways, what do you mean by waterways?

Paul – understands that tribes do not set traps due to vessel activity. Will follow up

Eric Johnson – Additional restoration areas should be shown on maps; wants additional mapping

Climate change

Lexi – rail included in assets -- YN –yes

Was extreme heat included? YN – extreme heat not included in risk assessment

Bryan/Bean – take into account fish and shellfish species – YN – information not available, not included in assessment

Erickson – map of tideflats is really old, waterways shown in map our outdated. Data that goes into the flooding is 2019 data, but waterways may be wrong

Land Use/Economic Development

No questions

Transportation

Melissa Malott -- Note that data may be correct even though the base map is outdated.

Mayor Woodards -- If staff is reviewing data, should correct those maps before it goes public.

Roscoe – please email directly, presentation was sent out, would just like the last final questions; agree with Mayor Woodards with data verification

Bryan and Bean – a couple of questions for the entire slide show, do

Slide 3 – do we have available information on send out to the entire group

Slide 34 – want to protect industries that are a tough place right now. Does baseline data track fishingjobs. RN – it is tracked in another category

Data should be vetted by staff leadership team before it gets to the team

Compliment mayor on interim ordinance regulations

Yvonne McCarty—baseline conditions – health and safety. Have we analyzed rates of cancer and other medical conditions, like to understand all of the incidents that have happened, such as toxic smoke and shelter in place.

Traffic is a huge issue in NE Tacoma – pre Covid data available? Dangerous mix of vehicles. Will follow up

John McCarthy – Ariels presentation very thorough, other than work on mapping, didn't see anything that was missed. Interim regulations—from a collaboration its not going entirely well, maybe it's a discussion for the Steering Committee later. Container Port element – have some concerns relative to collaboration. Woodards – move this discussion offline as SC agreed not to address this topic.

Mayor Woodards to finish out meeting. Remind that upcoming SC meeting May 13 – vision debrief, prelim approach to alts

Thank you for joining this meeting – digging in and asking a lot of questions.

Post meeting

Joe – flag for TAG – South Tacoma Council has informed Council about ST MIC has been left off, but were included as advisory to the group. Understand that Port subarea plan underway. Would like to see a subarea plan for the South Tacoma MIC after Tideflats is complete. A lot of growth happening, needs to be sustainable and well planned.

Frank Boykin --

Yvonne McCarty -- follow up on email sent earlier today. Baseline set up assumptions that is a bias toward status quo. Is that the case? SA: area is going to remain long term an MIC. Visioning, keep trying to remind that is not a blank slate vision. Under GMA and SMA, use priorities that we have to follow that provide constraints about what can change in the future. Ways to tailor state policies to fit local circumstances. Need to meet state mandates while still be responsive to local community.

YM – would be really helpful for city to communicate that clearly. Would be nice to see that on paper.

Frank – underscore how critically important it is to align with current information. A lot in the balance – need to make sure that information should not be questioned. How can we continue to family wage jobs, strengthen and grow sectors, position itself for the future. How to address transitions and compatibility with the surrounding area. Don't want a missed opportunity , short sightedness in planning for future. Needs to start with how to make clear with what was digested in this meeting.

Yvonne – would like to have environmental position filled on the TAG. Would like to have a health position included on the project. TAG heavily weighted toward business/industry.

Tom Deming – How can get some information to Paul to update the plant and animal information. Fish and wildlife resources need to be at the same level as transportation and others.

SA – there may be things that we don't know and are sharing draft so that we can gain information from you, what we don't know. Direct information to Steve A, he will direct it to the appropriate sources.

SA really appreciate everyone being part of the conversation. Online survey will be live on Monday.